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FEBRUARY 2, 2020 
The Presentation of the Lord 

 

THE MISSION OF ST. MARIA GORETTI CATHOLIC CHURCH  

IS TO EXTEND THE KINGDOM OF GOD  

BY SHARING GOD’S LOVE IN THE CHURCH COMMUNITY 

THROUGH SPIRIT-FILLED LITURGIES, RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, 

AND SERVICE TO OTHERS. 
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A NOTE FROM FATHER KEVIN 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

             +  Pax et Bonum! 
 

             Every February 2nd, the Church celebrates the Feast of the Presentation of the Lord, 

which occurs forty days after Christmas, and is also known as Candlemas Day, since 

traditionally today is the day that we bless all of our candles that are to be used throughout the 

year.  Today, the Feast of the Presentation of the Lord, which falls on Sunday this year, supersedes the Fourth Sunday 

in Ordinary Time.  Our readings and prayers today will reflect this special Feast Day.  We’re glad that you’re here with 

us for this celebration!  In a special way we welcome all of our guests and visitors who join us for Masses this 

weekend.   
 

            I wanted to make you aware that we have made the decision to NOT participate in the Destination Jesus Youth 

Weekend coming up later this month.  Our high school folks will not be attending.  We will not need to use our 

buildings to house the attendees.  And our Parish will not be needed to assist with the putting on of the weekend.  For 

our part, this is not a decision that we have taken lightly, as St. Maria Goretti has been very involved in Destination 

Jesus since its inception in 1995.  The Youth Weekend is roughly the same age as our community.  And yet, over 

those years, Destination Jesus has changed a great deal.   Sometimes, when we just keep doing the same thing over 

and over every year, things can look very much the same on the surface, so much so that we go through all the 

motions, but we can lose the meaning of why we are doing what we’re doing in the first place.  The last few years have 

seen the numbers of youth attending Destination Jesus continue to fall.  It has gotten harder and harder to get our 

youth to attend the weekend.  In addition, there are now more opportunities than ever before, besides Destination 

Jesus, for our youth to attend.   There are more retreats, workshops, conferences, and events like the National 

Catholic Youth Convention (NCYC) this past fall, right here in Indianapolis.  In November, 35 youth and 7 adults from 

our Parish attended NCYC, and had a wonderful experience.    As a Parish family, we remain as committed as ever to 

the very best programs and opportunities for the Faith formation of our young people.  I, perhaps more than anyone, 

am saddened that the Destination Jesus weekend is not working as it once did.  Perhaps it is just time for something 

new. 
 

           Throughout this month of February we’re going to be launching a new stewardship program called “Come Build 

God’s Kingdom!”  You’ll be hearing a lot about this in the next few weeks.  Basically, we’re asking everyone to re-

evaluate what we are doing and how we are doing at responding to God’s great love!   Keep reading the Bulletin and 

watching your mail for more details.  It’s going to be an exciting month! 
 

           I know several of you were able to attend the first “Civilian Response to an Active Shooter” education event that 

took place last week.  I thank Parishioner Bill Clifford of the Hamilton County Sheriff’s Department for putting on this 

class for us.  A second opportunity to hear this information is being offered this coming week, on Thursday, February 

6th, from 7:00 to 8:30 PM, in the Parish Office Narthex.  Also, a special thank you to Jay Schemanske and all of our 

Ministers of Welcome who have all shown such a special interest in this concern, and who have been so willing to 

learn as much as they can to keep us all safe and at peace! 
 

           Tomorrow is the Feast of St. Blaise, Bishop and Martyr, and Patron of those who diseases or injuries to the 

throat.  We will have the Blessing of Throats after both our 7:00 AM and our 5:30 PM Masses tomorrow.  I have always 

loved the Blessing of St. Blaise.  I think it’s because the blessed candles used for the Blessing of Throats always 

tickled my neck!  Come and join us tomorrow! 
 

           Have a great week!   Let us keep one another in our prayers! 
 

                                                                                           In Christ, 

                                                                                           Fr. Kevin 
 

                                       Be careful of your thoughts for they may break into words at any time. 

Welcome! For more than 24 years now, we have been building the Kingdom of God, not with a few people, but 

with everyone! Please accept my warmest welcome, and I pray you will come to know St. Maria Goretti as we all 

do—our Spiritual Home and Loving Community. We are glad you are here and look forward to meeting you!  

God Bless you. —Father Kevin                      
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 PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

EARLY SAINTS MEETING 

The Early Saints Ministry is a support group 

for families who have gone through miscar-

riage, stillbirth, or infant loss. Our next meet-

ing is Thursday, February 6, 7 pm, in the St. 

Augustine Meeting Room. We will pray, share, 

and offer support to one another, as well as honor our 

early saints in special ways. For details, call Alli Bell, 317-

496-8338. 
 

IT’S COOKIE SEASON! 

SMG 6th Grade Girl Scout Troop 940 

will sell cookies after all Masses 

February 15 & 16 and February 

22 & 23. All boxes are $5. We will accept cash, check, or 

credit card. Pick up a few boxes for home or donate 

some to our Food Pantry. In the past, we have shipped 

many boxes to Father Joshua Janko, who is now stationed 

at the US Air Force Academy. Help make a young cadets 

day by donating a box of cookies to send to Colorado! All 

money earned helps fund fun and exciting learning op-

portunities for our Troop. See you at the cookie table! 

 

RCIA  

The RCIA topics for Monday, February 3, are 

“Jesus” and “The Liturgical Year.” All adults of 

the Parish Family are invited to attend any week of RCIA 

to learn more about our faith. RCIA meets in the Parish 

Narthex, 7-9 pm. 
 

FAITH & FROTH: SERVING THOSE IN NEED 

All adults aged 21 and older are invited to attend 

Faith & Froth. The next gathering will take place 

Tuesday, February 4, with Jim Mramor, who will 

share his extensive mission experiences and how we all 

can reach out to those in need. Our venue is Field Brew-

ing, 303 E. Main Street in Westfield. RSVP to Connie Ander-

son, c.anderson@smgonline.org or 317-867-3213, ext. 1203.  
 

Unite your body and 

soul with SoulCore, an 

integrative body, mind, 

and soul experience that combines core strengthening 

and stretching, while using candlelight, music, and pray-

er. Men, women, and teens of all fitness levels meet 

Wednesday evenings, 7 pm, in the Parish Hall. The first 

2020 session is Wednesday, February 5. For more infor-

mation, call Carol Alvarez, 317-372-3713. 
 

HOW TO RESPOND TO ACTIVE SHOOTER 

All parishioners are invited to a presentation by 

Bill Clifford entitled Civilian Response to Active 

Shooter Event. Come and join us Thursday, Feb-

ruary 6, 7-8:30 pm, in the main church.  

 

SPRING CRHP WEEKENDS 
 

Women’s and Men’s Teams 39 cordially 

invite you to be part of Teams 40 of 

Christ Renews His Parish. Don’t let life’s chaos stop you 

from experiencing this beautiful journey that begins with 

this free weekend. 
 

WOMEN’S WEEKEND: FEBRUARY 29–MARCH 1 

If you are ready for two days of pampering in grace after 

celebrating Christmas, building lasting relationships, and 

developing a deeper connection with our Lord, call Alison 

O’Connell, 317-753-3734.  
 

MEN’S WEEKEND—MARCH 14-15 

This weekend will make you a better man. This is a gift 

to yourself that will last a lifetime. To sign up or to learn 

more, send an e-mail to Greg Huyck, sngahuyck@yahoo.com. 

 

 

Calling all sponsors! 
 

Spring Fling, the parish’s largest annu-
al fundraiser, will be held Friday, April 
24, at the Ritz Charles. The Spring Fling 
committee is currently looking for spon-

sors to help make the 2020 event a success. A wide 
range of sponsorship levels and benefits are available 
for companies and parish families. For more infor-
mation, send an e-mail to SpringFling@smgonline.org.  
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RELIGIOUS FORMATION  PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Connie &erson—Director of Religious Education 867

-3213, ext. 1203 
 

Katie Barbour—Coordinator of Children’s Formation 

867-3213, ext. 1139 

 

REFLECTION FOR  

THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD 
 

In today’s Gospel we hear, “This 

man was righteous and devout, 

awaiting the consolation of Israel, 

and the Holy Spirit was upon him.” 

What are you waiting for God to do? 

What are the sources of your hope? 

 

VBC SEEKS GIFTED VOLUNTEER 

We are looking for an artistic 

person to co-chair with our 

current chair of Decorating and 

Crafts for Vacation Bible Camp. 

This person will work alongside the current chair for a 

year or two then take over the position. Those interested 

in sharing your time and talent with our youth need to 

contact Sue Maue. 

CONNIE ANDERSON—Director of Adult Faith Formation 

317-867-3213, ext. 1203, c.anderson@smgonline.org 
 
 

SUE MAUE—Coordinator of Children’s Faith Formation 

317-867-3213, ext. 1139; s.maue@smgonline.org 

 

 u  TRUTH does NOT meet February 2. 

 

 u  Youth Bible Study is Tuesday, February 4,     

           7pm, Parish Office Lobby. 

 
 u  HOPE has its regular meeting this week. 
  

 
 u  Next Confirmation and FAITh classes are  

           Sunday, February 9, 3:15 pm. 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

EMILY VIZARD—Youth Ministry Administrative Assistant  

867-3213, ext. 1131; ym.admin@smgonline.org  

                                      ———- 

SCOTT HUDSON—Coordinator of High School Youth Ministry  

867-3213, ext. 1420; truth@smgonline.org 
 

ERIC GELLENBECK—Coordinator of Jr. High Youth Ministry 

867-3213, ext. 1423; hope@smgonline.org 
 

JASON HEMMERLING—Coordinator of Confirmation Formation 

867-3213, ext. 1421; confirmation@smgonline.org  

 

National Marriage Week 

is February 7-14 and will 

celebrate the gift that  

marriages and families are to our Church by highlighting 

how each family is a domestic church. 

     Join us by participating in the Virtual Marriage Re-

treat: National Marriage Week 2020, which features the 

real life stories of seven couples reflecting on the joys, 

struggles, and gifts of marriage and family life. This sev-

en-day virtual retreat is perfect for anyone looking to be 

inspired and encouraged in their marriage.  

     For instructions or inspiration, visit foryourmarriage.org 

or marriageuniqueforareason.org. 

 

 

 

On Saturday, February 

29,  8:30 am – 6 pm, 

we invite you to the 

Indiana Holy Family 

Catholic Conference!  

 

It is the only conference of its kind with a small-

community feel with so much to offer! This is the 14th 

year for the conference. We average 500-700 people 

each year with a third of those being children! 
 

     Separate programming is planned for adults; high 

school and middle school students; children aged 3-11 

years; and a nursery for 1-2 year olds. Keep in mind that 

Kids Corner (ages 1-11 years) closes February 17.  
 

     This year, we welcome musician and storyteller Steve 

Angrisano, Dr. Tim Hogan, “The Gift of Cultural Hurri-

canes: Transforming our Families!” and Ellen Salter, “The 

Difficulties and Joys of the Cross”. The registration fee 

covers everything including a hot, catered lunch from 

one of our highest rated caterers in Kokomo! 
 

     ALL Catholic elements are included: a Eucharistic pro-

cession to kick off our conference, Adoration Chapel 

(your children will visit it guided by a religious sister), 

confession, and a vocations lunch for your high school 

students. We will conclude the conference with the 

Lord’s Day Mass. The Indiana Holy Family Catholic Con-

ference is held at Kokomo High School, 2501 S. Berkley 

Road. 
 

     Come celebrate our rich Catholic faith and grow spirit-

ually as a family! For more information and to register go 

to holyfamilyconference.org. 


